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The mission of the SFOS is to foster the culture and 
cultivation of orchids and to promote education of its 
members and the public about orchids. Our goals 
include: an exchange of information from exhibitions, 
publications, and the Internet, maintenance of a 
reference library, and participation in worldwide 
activities. 

February Speaker 

Steve Beckendorf  
Recent Discoveries in Peru   

 Steve Beckendorf  

Steve started growing orchids in the early 1980s and quickly became 
fascinated by Odontoglossums and their close relatives because of 
their beauty and variety. They had a glamorous past as the most 
sought after plants in the orchid frenzy that gripped Europe in the 
19th century. In addition, excellent hybrids were available from 
growers and hybridizers on the West Coast. 

He soon realized that few of the species in this group were readily 
available and began collecting them for propagation and use in 
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Tues. February 3, 2015  

AOS Judging: 7:00 PM  

Skills Session: 7:05 PM  

Meeting: 7:30 PM 

San Francisco County Fair Building, 
Golden Gate Park, 9th Avenue and 
Lincoln Way, San Francisco. Plants 

submitted for American Orchid Society 
Judging must be entered between 6:30 

pm and 7:00 pm. 
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Steve Beckendorf  
 

Recent Discoveries in Peru  
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Cindy Hill  
Entering your orchids in the show 

at POE  

 
Plant Opportunity Table 

Mary Nisbet  
California Orchids  
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Vice President  

Steven Beckendorf  
  beckendo@berkeley.edu  

hybridizing. His attempt to find unusual or lost species has led to 
many trips to the cloud forests of Mexico & South America. 

As a geneticist and developmental biologist at the University of 
California, Berkeley, Steve has worked on the mechanisms that 
define tissues and organs in early animal embryos. Because of this 
background, he has been interested in several of the scientific 
aspects of orchids, including molecular taxonomy and deceptive 
pollination strategies. 

Steve is passionately involved in orchid conservation and is a 
director of the Orchid Conservation Alliance (OCA) and a member of 
the Conservation Committee of American Orchid Society. 
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  For the last five years I’ve had the opportunity of traveling to Peru 
with a couple of friends, Guido Deburghgraeve and Stig Dalström, to 
find and collect orchids that would help document and expand the 
tremendous diversity of orchids in this huge and underexplored 
country. We have been able to collect plants because Manolo Arias 
of Peruflora had gotten permits from the Peruvian environmental 
authority, Inrena. They asked me to join them. 

 
We traveled to places in both northern and southern Peru where we 
thought few people had been to collect or identify orchids. We found 
several new species, some of them large and showy, and enjoyed 
the spectacular scenery, rare birds like the Andean condor, and wild 
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SFOS NEWSLETTER  
February 2015  

FEATURED ARTICLE  

 2014 Membership Directory  

The new membership directory is now 
online on the SFOS website. All 

members with an email address in our 
records should have received 

instructions for login and password. If 
you have forgotten your password, 

you can still use the directory. Just go 
to the SFOS website and follow the 
instructions for forgotten password. 

If there are errors, please contact 
Florence Inserto - 

flojoinsert@yahoo.com  or Claire 
Zvanski:  

(415) 341-3085 
czvanski@hotmail.com. 

2015 Dues  
Are Now Payable  

($25 per year-Individual)  
($40 per household-2 or more- per 

year)  
Dues may be payable at any SFOS 

meeting,  
or go the Web 

site  www.orchidsanfrancisco.org  
and use Pay Pal or mail to  

SFOS- Membership  

PO Box 27145  

SF, CA 94127-0145  

• $25/year or $40/year (with Email 
Newsletter Option)  

vicuñas. The talk will include anecdotes and discoveries from that 
trip and also from sequels in 2011, 2012 and 2013.  

Dinner with the Speaker  
 

Please join us in the parking lot in back of the SF 
County Fair Building at 5:30 PM sharp.  

back to top 

Minutes of the SFOS Board Meeting 

 SFOS Board Meeting- January 12, 2015  

Present: George McRae, Jean Lee, Valerie Mountain, Steve 
Beckendorf, Carol Zoltowski, Tom Perlite, Chris Mende, Claire 
Zvanski, Dexter Hodes  
Excused: Dennis Westler, Florence Inserto, Dave Hermeyer  
The meeting started at 7:30. 

I. President’s Report  
A. George has asked Chris Mende, Dave Hermeyer and Greg Farley 
to serve as the nominating committee for SFOS Board Members for 
the next term, starting in June 2015. Jean Lee expressed interest in 
replacing Mary Gerritsen as Past President Ex- Officio. Steve made 
a motion to accept Jean’s offer; the motion was passed. Tom, with 
the help of his brother, Paul, looked into a new insurance policy for 
the SFOS. They selected an umbrella policy for non- profits, that will 
cover the SFOS monthly meetings, POE, OITP and board meetings. 
The policy went into effect at the beginning of January, and will 
replace the AOS policy. There was some difficulty getting into the 
Hall of Flowers building for the January monthly meeting. George will 
look into getting a key for access. 

II. Vice President’s Report  
A. Steve will be the speaker for the February meeting, topic: his 
recent trip to Peru. Cindy Hill will run the Skill Session, topic: how to 
enter plants for POE. Plant Opportunity Table is TBD. 

III. Treasurer  
B. Carol: Checking: $31,671.76, High Yield Savings: $117,584.17, 
Market Rate Savings: $1506.98.  
A comparison of operating finances between 2013 and 2014 was 
reviewed, and it was noted the society needs about $28,000 to 
operate. This does not include POE costs. With a profit of 
approximately $40,000 from the 2014 POE, there is some cushion, 
but expenses still need to be carefully monitored. Carol is ordering 
credit card machines from Wells Fargo for the POE. Linda Tripp and 
Jeff Harris, Show Treasurer, will be working with Carol during the 
POE. 

IV. POE  
A. Dennis sent in his report, noting that Volunteer Match should be 
operational on the website this week. Dennis is looking for people to 
run daily demonstrations on potting and mounting orchids, because 
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• $45/year individual (with USPS Mail 
Newsletter Option)  

Thank you! 

Welcome New Members 

Yasko Gamo  
Darlene Mirabella  

John Whitney  
April Escamilla  

Min Kwaan  

Please welcome our new members 
whenever you meet them and 

especially at the San Francisco Orchid 
Society meetings. 

NOTICE TO BUSINESS MEMBERS 
OF THE SFOS 

Member Orchid Related Businesses in 
our Roster are out of date. All current 

SFOS members who wish to have 
their Orchid Related Businesses listed 

need to contact membership. See 
contact information above or at end of 

this newsletter. 

Refreshments 

N - T 

SFOS members are encouraged to 
help out with refreshments, setup and 
cleanup at Monthly Meetings. If your 
last name falls within the letter range 
N - T, please bring snacks such as 

fresh fruit, crackers & cheese for the 
next meeting. About three dozen 

cookies, one cake, one to two pounds 
of fruit or cheeses, or one box of 

crackers is an appropriate amount. 
Remember to pick up your raffle ticket 
as one of the rewards of sharing - and 

good luck in the drawing!  
 

 

 

AOS Awards 

the past speaker, Brian, is not available. There are 3 demonstrations 
per day, and the pay is $100/day. There is a sound system provided. 
Post cards have been mailed, and there has already been an ad/ 
notice in the SF Chronicle. Because Frances was unable to be at the 
January monthly meeting, she has asked our poster distribution 
people to get out more flyers than we usually give them. Flyers, 
postcards and Tee shirts will be available at the February meeting. 
Taiwan has signed on for $27,000, and ads will go up on BART 
trains and stations.  
Tom reported that all vendors have paid except one who will pay 
upon arrival. Some new exhibitors have signed on for this year. Mary 
Nesbitt will not be coming this year. Taiwan will have a trade show 
type exhibit with some focus on orchids. Tom has been working with 
the Fire Marshall to cover all issues for the show. There is a new 
regulation requiring Crowd Control Managers for every 250 
attendees. This requires a $20 online course. Tom will provide the 
link to the board for the course. Floor plans for the show, as now 
required, are being prepared by a graphic designer. Mark Sullivan 
will have limited availability to cover Ticket Sales, due to family 
issues, and would appreciate support from SFOS members. 

V. Membership  
A. Claire notes that many people renewed their membership at the 
January meeting, and members were asking about volunteering for 
the POE. Claire and Florence are getting the Business section of the 
roster updated due to response to the notice in the January 
newsletter. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:20. 

Respectfully Submitted,  
Valerie Mountain 

SFOS Bulletin Board 

 The Bulletin Board is a free service for SFOS members' orchid 
related items. Send items by the 15th of the month by email to: 
stanford@rkmediasolutions.com  Include your name, phone number, 
and how long you want the item to run. We will also run items of 
interest from other orchid societies. All submissions will be reviewed 
and may be edited. 

Upcoming Events 

February 3, 2015 7:30pm - SFOS General Meeting 

Main Speaker - Steve Beckendorf  

Subject: Recent Discoveries in Peru  

Skill Session- Cindy Hill  
Entering your orchids in the show at POE 2015  

mailto:%20stanford@rkmediasolutions.com


AOS Awards 
American Orchid Society Pacific Judging 

Center Web 
site:  www.aospacificcentral.org/  

Please check the Web site for the most 
recent awards.  

 

 

 

Change of Address 

Send all address and e-mail changes 
to:  

Florence Inserto - 
flojoinsert@yahoo.com  

or Claire Zvanski:  
(415) 341-3085 

-  czvanski@hotmail.com  

SFOS Membership  

P.O. Box 27145,  
San Francisco, CA 94127 

Newsletter Items 

The SFOS Newsletter welcomes 
news, articles, events, and any other 
items of interest to members. Send 
items by the 15th of the month in an 
email to Stanford Stapleton at:  
stanford@rkmediasolutions.com  Please 
include your name at the beginning 
or end of your text. All submissions will 
be reviewed and may be edited due to 
space limitations. Thank you!  
Sincerely,  
San Francisco Orchid Society  
 

      
 

 

                            *****  

January 24th and 25th, Peninsula Orchid Society Show & Sale. 
Community Activities Building (not Red Morton Community 
building down the street), 1400 Roosevelt Ave., Redwood City. 
Show hours are 10:00 AM to 5:00 PM both days. Entry fees are $5 
regular, $3 senior, handicapped, and children 12 to 16. Children 
under 12 free, accompanied by an adult. Parking is free. Orchid 
show, vendor sales, member sales, presentations, free plant hotel. 
For more information at http://www.penorchidsoc.org. 

February 19 - 22, 2015 SFOS 63rd Pacific Orchid Exposition Ft. 
Mason Festival Pavilion, San Francisco  
Gala Benefit Preview - Thursday Feb. 19, 2015 6:30 - 10 PM; Show 
and Plant Sale - February 20 - 22, 2015 Friday 10 AM - 6 PM; 
Saturday 9 AM - 6 PM; Sunday 10 AM - 5 PM. Tickets & Information: 
www.orchidsanfrancisco.org  
 
March 7 & 8, 2015 Golden Gate Cymbidium Society Annual 
Show & Sale "Orchids on Parade" 10 AM - 5 PM Free Admission 
Lakeside Park Garden Center 666 Bellevue Ave Oakland  
http://www.goldengatecymbidiumsociety.com/orchid_show_and_sale  
 
March 7, 2015 7th Annual Sacramento Valley Cymbidium 
Society Show & Sale 9 AM - 4 PM Free Admission Shepard 
Garden & Art Center 3330 McKinley Blvd., McKinley Park in Midtown 
Sacramento for more info: http://www.sacramentocymbidiums.org/  
 
March 13 – 15, 2015. 68th Santa Barbara International Orchid 
Show, "Celebrate With Orchids". Earl Warren Show Grounds, 
Exhibit Hall, 3400 Calle Real, Santa Barbara, CA.  
(Highway 101 at Las Positas Road). 9:00 AM – 5:00 PM each day. 
For information, E-Mail:sborchidshow@gmail.com  
or visit: http://www.sborchidshow.com  
 
March 14, 2015. 40th Annual Cymbidium Congress. In 
conjunction with the Santa Barbara Orchid Show being held March 
13th through March 15th, the CSA Congress will be held 
on Saturday, March 14th, starting with the CSA Annual meeting at 
8:30 AM. This will be followed with lectures, luncheon and an 
Awards dinner banquet.  
 
March 14 - 15, 2015 Napa Valley Orchid Society Annual Festival 
of Orchids Show and Sale "Got Orchids?" 10 AM - 4 PM Free 
Admission - Napa Senior Activity Center 1500 Jefferson St. Napa 
More information: 707-252-4050 http://www.nv-os.org  
email: info@nv-os.org   
 
March 21, 2015 California Orchids Spring Sale 9am - 4pm 515 
Aspen Road, Bolinas, CA 94924 415-868-0203 
www.californiaorchids.com email: info@californiaorchids.com  
 
March 28 - 29, 2015 Sonoma County Orchid Society Annual 
Show & Sale "A Symphony of Orchids" Sat. 10 AM - 5PM, Sun. 
10 AM - 4 PM Santa Rosa Veterans Building 1351 Maple Ave., 
Santa Rosa  
For more info: http://www.sonomaorchids.com/springSale.html    
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April 18, 2015 Gold Coast Cymbidium Growers Orchid Show & 
Sale 10am - 4pm Redwood City Community Activities Building 1400 
Roosevelt Ave., Redwood City 94061 Sales, Demos, Judging  
For more info:.http://www.goldcoastcymbidiumgrowers.com/  
 

 
Upcoming Speakers 

March 2015 - TBD 

Notices 

Wear Your Name Badge 

The board voted to provide a special raffle ticket to members 
when they pick up and wear their name tags at our meetings. A 
drawing for a plant from the opportunity table will be limited to 
this and will immediately follow the choice by the person who did 
the Skill Session and the winner from the Show and Tell table. 
So, wearing your name tag will get you an early selection from 
the opportunity table. 

Your name tag will be available at the membership table. 

Member's Corner 

SFOS Monthly Show and Tell Table 

We want to thank our members who bring in their plants for 
display at the monthly meetings. This is a great viewing 
experience for all and a great way to learn about new plants we 
might want to try to grow in the future for ourselves. 

But did you know that you can bring in a blooming plant that you 
might not be certain about the name or type and have our group 
of experts help identify your plant? The more you know, the 
better your chance of success. Thank you for participating and 
we'll see you and your plants at the next monthly meeting.  
The Board  
 

                             *****                 
  
 
back to top  

Announcements 

                                 *****  
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                    On-line Membership Roster 

We have been updating our membership lists, and hopefully the 
on line roster is up to date too. If you want to check your 
information, or look up someone's contact information, go 
to  www.orchidsanfrancisco.org/member/login.php  
If you have forgotten your password there is a link to recover 
your password. If you have an orchid related business (e.g. 
nursery, decorating, landscaping, flower arranging, art, ceramics, 
photography etc.) and would like it listed in our business listing, 
please contact membership: 
czvanski@hotmail.com  or  flojo1337@yahoo.com  

  

                         *****  

       "Orchids in the Wild" Orchid Trips   
            Orchid Conservation Alliance 
 
 

Summer 2015 – BOTANICAL 
ILLUSTRATION ON THE BRAZILIAN 
AMAZON  
 
Dulce Nascimento is a Brazilian 
botanical artist living in Rio who also 
teaches botanical illustration. Some of 
you have seen and purchased her work in the OCA booth at orchid 
shows. She and American print artist and illustrator Kathi McCord 
will be leading a trip on the Amazon riverboat ‘Otter’. The trip will run 
from June 3rd to June 12th, 2015 and originates in Manaus. Cost is 
$2150 for double occupancy and $2950 for single occupancy, not 
including airfare to Manaus. The trip is limited to 14 passengers. 
More details of the itinerary will be available in October. This trip will 
be led by OCA president, Peter Tobias. 

More information on the trips, detailed itinerary and booking forms 
can be found here:  
http://www.orchidconservationalliance.org/OCA/OCA_Trips.html 

Thank you for your support of the orchid conservation alliance, 

Sincerely,  
Mary Gerritsen  
 

                             *****  
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The Imperiale Youth Prize  
 
 
 
 
 
Calling All Young Orchid Growers 

 
It’s that time of year again. Time to get your plants ready for the 
Pacific Orchid Exposition 2015. Share the beauty of your plants and 
show what the next generation of orchid growers has to offer. You 
may even win The Imperiale Youth Prize, which is awarded 
annually at the Pacific Orchid Exposition. The award recognizes 
cultural excellence by those seventeen and younger and has been 
won several times in recent years. The winner receives a great 
sense of accomplishment and a sterling silver Dracula orchid medal 
that was designed specifically for the Imperiale Youth Prize. What 
are you waiting for? If you don’t enter, no one wins. Enter your 
plant(s) on Thursday, February18 at the Festival Pavilion, Ft. Mason, 
San Francisco.  
 
 

                                 *****  

Calling all Ribbon Judging Volunteers for POE 2015 

Ribbon Judges are needed! 

Ribbon Judging occurs Thursday afternoon, the 19th and volunteers 
must arrive by 11 since we start promptly at 1 PM. And when I say 
start, I mean ‘out on the floor’ starting. For those of you who have 
done this before, there is Fort Mason clean up starts at around 4 and 
the infamous Zamboni machine does its thing which makes hearing 
very difficult. There are lots of plants to go through and best of class 
and special trophy awards after the actual ribbon awards. 

Anyone can be a member of a team and usually experienced ribbon 
judgers are teamed with those who have less experience so it is a 
win-win time for everyone and things so smoothly [and EVERYONE 
has fun]. If you have special interest or knowledge of a particular 
genus, let me know that because I will also try to match you with 
your areas of expertise or interest. 

So join us to kick off the POE in style! There will be signup sheets at 
the February SFOS monthly meetings. Or you can beat the crowd 
and avoid the long lines at the signup table by sending me an email 
at czoltowski@sbcglobal.net or leave me a message with your 
phone number or email at 415-657-3222 by FEBRUARY 10.  
 
Carol Zoltowski  
POE 2015 Ribbon Judging Chair  
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                                       *****  
 
POE 2015 Member Plant Sales 

Information for SFOS Members Who Want to Sell Plants 

1. Each SFOS member will be permitted to have 100 plants only in 
the Member Plant Sales area at a time. That means that as your 
individual plants are sold, you can bring in more. Each night I will 
make a tally of those plants sold and make that information available 
to anyone who wants to call me about it.  
2. Place a label on each plant and make 2 inventory sheets-one for 
your records and one to give to the chair/sales staff for record 
keeping.  
3. Labels must be legible and that includes the price. Member codes 
will be 3 letters followed by 1 to 3 numbers. At the time of check-in, 
your chosen letter code will be checked to insure that there are no 
duplicate codes. Before being placed on the sales table, plants must 
be checked in by a SFOS Member Plant Sales volunteer. The 
volunteer staff is responsible for removing any plants that are 
diseased or not established. A good rule of thumb is, if you would 
like to buy the plant, then it is good to sell to someone else.  
4. Plants can be checked in for sale starting Thursday morning 
February 19 from 10 AM until 6PM. Please do not leave your 
plants without official check-in. If you ‘drop plants off’ without check 
in we won’t put them on the bench for sale.  
5. The San Francisco Orchid Society will assume a 25% commission 
for the sale of plants at the table.  
6. Each person bringing plants to sell must work at the plant sales 
table for at least 3 hours-it doesn’t have to be all at one time. I do 
know that the POE is a huge undertaking and there are many people 
who do lots of volunteer time in a variety of areas. BUT…there are 
lots of plants in the member plant area and just a few loyal folks who 
sell everyone’s plants year after year. If you are busy doing other 
things, you must find someone to take your shift obligation. And that 
shift obligation will have to be at a time where there is a need.  
7. When you work at the sales area, your purpose is to sell 
EVERYONE’s plants, not just your own plants. Anyone who attempts 
to sell his or her individual plants without going through the show 
plant sales procedure will be asked to leave the area with their 
plants. No side deals!  
8. Each member who brings in plants is completely responsible for 
any loss to his or her plants. In other words, we do our best to 
promote and sell plants and to safeguard them from loss, theft or 
damage. But it happens.  
9. Plants can be removed from the plant sales area on Sunday 
beginning at 15 minutes before the close of the show. Any exception 
to this must be cleared with the chair or co-chair of the Member 
Plant Sales area.  
10. There will be no ‘saving’ plants [removing plants from the general 
sales table] for anyone other than those folks who are working in the 
plant sales area at the time of their shift.  
11. No plants will be sold at the Member Plant Sales area BEFORE 
4 PM on Thursday, February 19. There will be no exceptions. No 
one can put plants behind the sales table for later purchase. We try 
to keep the sales area a ‘level playing field’ where everyone gets an 



equal crack at the bargains that are there. Sales at that time, before 
the opening of the show, will be for exact amount cash or check 
only. 

Volunteers are needed for all shifts on all days especially Friday 
all day, Saturday all day, and Sunday AM! Sunday PM shifts are 
always overbooked. It will be first come, first served for volunteers 
for Preview Night until all shifts are filled. Signup sheets will be 
available at the February SFOS meeting or you can contact me at 
czoltowski@sbcglobal.net or 415-657-3222. Hope to see you in the 
member Plant Sales area of the POE.  
VOLUNTEERS MUST GIVE ME YOUR NAMES BEFORE FEB 10 
TO ALLOW FOR NAMETAG PRODUCTION.  

Carol Zoltowski  
Member Plant Sales Chair  
415-657-3222 

                              *****  

 

Security Volunteers needed for POE 2015  
 
Make those orchids feel secure and have a good time doing it. Sign 
up now for your preferred shift on any given day. Many thanks for 
your consideration!  
 
Stanford S. Stapleton  
Security Co-Chair  
415-384-0746  
stanford@rkmediasolutions.com    
 

                                 *****  

 

Plant Hotel Volunteers Needed for POE 2015  
 
Hello Members, Friends and Guests, 

My name is Lauren Nguyen, and I'm this year's plant hotel chair for 
the Pacific Orchid Expo. The show is just around the corner, and I 
need quite a few more volunteers for plant hotel. I'd be very grateful 
for your help this year! 

The shifts for this year's show are as follows:  
2/19 (Thursday night gala) 6-8pm  
2/19 (gala) 8-10pm 

Fri 2/20 10am-12:30pm  
Fri 2/20 12:30pm-3pm  
Fri 2/20 3-6pm 

Sat 2/21 9am-12pm  
Sat 2/21 12pm-3pm  
Sat 2/21 3pm-6pm 

Sun 2/22 10am-12:30pm  
Sun 2/22 12:30pm-3pm  

mailto:czoltowski@sbcglobal.net
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Sun 2/22 3pm-5:30pm  
Sun 2/22 5:30pm-7pm 

Please let me know if you'd like to volunteer for any of these shifts. 
Your help is greatly appreciated! 

Sincerely,  
Lauren Nguyen  
Plant Hotel Chair  
925.336.6119  
laurenqn@gmail.com  
 
   
 back to top 

Special Events 

 

 

 

  

mailto:laurenqn@gmail.com


 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This message was sent to stanford@rkmediasolutions.com by 
sfosnewsletter@orchidsanfrancisco.org  
Unsubscribe | Manage Subscription | Forward Email | Report Abuse  

 

P.O. Box 27145, San Francisco, CA, 94127 

 

mailto:stanford@rkmediasolutions.com
mailto:sfosnewsletter@orchidsanfrancisco.org
http://orchidsanfrancisco.bmetrack.com/c/su?e=643730&c=50D85&l=64C93D4&email=P5v8yof4oXgZezxQb1nsIE17LkLtegqzdKjc0iHSEvQ%3D&relid=C6EC164
http://orchidsanfrancisco.bmetrack.com/c/s?e=643730&c=50D85&l=64C93D4&email=P5v8yof4oXgZezxQb1nsIE17LkLtegqzdKjc0iHSEvQ%3D&relid=C6EC164
http://orchidsanfrancisco.bmetrack.com/c/f?e=643730&c=50D85&l=64C93D4&email=P5v8yof4oXgZezxQb1nsIE17LkLtegqzdKjc0iHSEvQ%3D&relid=C6EC164
http://orchidsanfrancisco.bmetrack.com/Abuse?e=643730&c=50D85&l=64C93D4&email=P5v8yof4oXgZezxQb1nsIE17LkLtegqzdKjc0iHSEvQ%3D&relid=C6EC164
http://www.benchmarkemail.com/Register?utm_source=cus-foot&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=ft-logo-footer&e=643730&c=50D85&l=64C93D4&email=P5v8yof4oXgZezxQb1nsIE17LkLtegqzdKjc0iHSEvQ%3D&relid=C6EC164

